
From: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health
To: Robin Brown
Cc: Angela Liang Cutting; David Grunat; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Subject: RO3160 Changes to public comment schedule
Date: Monday, September 28, 2015 3:03:46 PM

Robin,

Based on the level of interest shown to date by nearby residents to the proposed excavation and aeration of soil at
 2868 Hannah Street, Alameda County Environmental Health has determined that conducting public comment and
 approval on a highly expedited schedule to achieve approval prior to October 15 is not sufficient.  Additional time
 is required for both notifications, responses to comments, public meetings, and evaluations.  Therefore, public
 comment for the currently proposed interim remedial action will occur according to the following schedule:

1)      Public comment on the September 16, 2015 fact sheet is extended to October 16, 2015 to allow for a 30 day
 comment period.
2)      By October 16, 2015, please submit a written evaluation of potential exposure and risks for the residents based
 on the maximum rate of expected aeration, an assessment as to the adequacy of one air sampling event for the
 aeration test plot prior to spreading across the site.  (How does one sample account for the range of emissions due to
 variations in temperature, wind speed, moisture content, etc.?), and plans for periodic air sampling at the perimeter
 at the beginning and during aeration.  ACEH will review the written evaluation by October 30, 2015.
3)      By October 23, 2015, please submit responses to ACEH for all public comments received by end of the day on
 October 16, 2015.
4)      ACEH will review the responses and forward the responses to commenters by October 30, 2015.
5)      If the written evaluation of potential exposure and risks is acceptable, a public meeting is to be scheduled
 sometime after October 30, 2015. 

Regards,
Jerry Wickham
Alameda County Environmental Health
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